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File No.: 3367.10 
 
 June 18, 2024 
 
Chris Luellman 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Rural Municipality of Rockwood 
285 Main Street 
P. O. Box 902 
Stonewall MB  R0C 2Z0 
info@rockwood.ca 
 
Dear Chris Luellman: 
 
Re: Rural Municipality of Rockwood - Wastewater Treatment Facility 

Environment Act Licence No. 3133 - Notice of Alteration Approval 
  

Thank you for your notice of alteration dated May 21, 2024. The department 
understands you wish to install a new forcemain into the primary cell and two new lift 
stations for the Rural Municipality of Rockwood Wastewater Treatment Facility.  
 

I approve the alteration per section 14(2) of The Environment Act with the 
following conditions: 
 

• The licensee shall take measures to prevent accidental releases of untreated 
sewage into the environment while connecting the forcemain to the existing 
wastewater treatment lagoon.  
 

• The licensee shall properly seal any remaining holes on the reworked clay liner 
with bentonite slurry after the pipe installation.   
 

• Clause 48 of the Environment Act Licence No. 3133 regarding contents of the 
annual report is updated with the following sub-clauses: 
 

i) a summary of any wastewater collection system overflows; and 
j) expansions to any collection system with associated capacity 

assessment. 
 

• Prepare record drawings for the proposed construction work and label the 
drawings "Record Drawings"; and provide to the director an electronic copy of the 
"record drawings’’ within four months after commissioning. 
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• Please notify the assigned Environment Officer of Environmental Compliance 
and Enforcement Branch per clause 7 of Environment Act Licence No. 3133.  
 

• All licence requirements and federal, provincial, and municipal regulations and 
by-laws must be followed. The licensee must get approval from the director per 
The Environment Act to alter the development. 

 
All clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 3133 remain in effect. This approval 

is available on the public registry at 
https://www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/3367.1_rockwoodstnymtn/index.html 

 
If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact, Barsha Sagan, 

A/Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Barsha.Sagan@gov.mb.ca or 204-795-7175. 

 
For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 

Tyler Kneeshaw, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch at EnvCEInterlake@gov.mb.ca or 204-239-3608. 

 
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 Original Signed By 
 Agnes Wittmann 
 Director 
 The Environment Act 

 
 

c. Barsha Sagan 
 Tyler Kneeshaw  
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